DEUTSCHE RONTGENGESELLSCHAFT

The Dona Ana Community College [DACC] is a branch campus of New Mexico State University in Las
Cruces, New Mexico, USA. The Radiologic Technology Program was started in 1978. The program has a
history of educating students to become successful professionals in the field of medical imaging.

The Radiologic Technology Club is composed of 1st and 2nd year students who raise money each year for
worthy causes in the community, and participate in community service projects. In the summer of 2014
it came to the attention of the Club that the German Roentgen Society was in the process of
undertaking the renovation of Wilhelm Roentgen’s birthplace in Lennep, Germany. DACC Radiologic
Technology faculty proposed, and the Club enthusiastically agreed, to contribute money from the Club’s
funds for this noble project. The program faculty also contributed towards this project.

The faculty and students collaborated on producing a series of photos of the students, faculty, and the
program’s facilities as a show of support for the German Roentgen Society. It isimportant to the
students and faculty that the invaluable contributions of Professor Roentgen be preserved and honored.
Only by understanding our beginnings can we truly appreciate our profession’s growth and current
stature inthe healing arts.

DACC Radiologic Technology Program faculty and students sincerely hope that many otherimaging
programs and professional societies around the world contribute to the noble undertaking of the
German Roentgen Society.

Sincerely,

Annja Cox, Program Director
Michael Stewart, Clinical Coordinator Tammara
Chaffee, Assistant Professor



